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HEAD TEACHER’S MESSAGE

It’s the end of another academic year, and it has certainly 
been eventful, as you will see from all the Golden 
Newsletters. I am hugely thankful to all the staff across the 
federation who have done so much to provide a high 
quality of education and ensure strong personal 
development for all our children from Reception to Y6. I 
am delighted that this hard work has resulted in our recent 
OFSTED 'Good' grading for the Junior School, as well as 
being reflected in our excellent SATs results this year. It is 
important to acknowledge the progress our children make, 
from when they enter our Early Years to the end of Key 
Stage 2, across all curriculum areas, not to mention all the 
fun and engaging activities along the way!

After this especially eventful last half term, I do hope the 
children and all of you will have a good restful summer 
holiday. Thank you to all our families for working 
collaboratively to support our children and especially for 
the work so many of you do for the school as PTA 
members. Sarah Keefe – Federation Headteacher

Sarah Keefe, Headteacher
Harry Owen, Chair of Governors

We would like to say a huge thank you to our Chair of 
Governors, Harry Owen, who will be handing over to Sophie Riley 
(our current Vice Chair).
Harry has worked very hard during his time as Chair to support the 
school. He has a very visionary approach to developing the 
federation as a union of two schools. Under his strong leadership, 
the governing body have developed a clear strategic plan for 
governance, recruiting new governors with a range of 
skillsets, aligning the committees and governor visits and training to 
the school improvement priorities.
We wish Harry all the very best, thank him for his commitment and 
the positive impact he has made for Trafalgar community.
We are delighted that Sophie Riley will be our next Chair 
and alongside her, our new Vice Chair, Laura Jennings, who 
has been an active PTA member and previous PTA Chair.

Reminder -
Children return to school on Tuesday 5th September















We have had another fantastic time in Music this ½ term

Year 1 have been developing their rhythm skills whilst learning about different types of drumming. We have 
focused on African drumming but have also listened to Japanese Taiko drumming and Indian Bhangra drumming.
Our songs this half term have included songs from Africa, an old Music Hall song 'Oh I Do Like To Be Beside The 
Seaside' and songs about the sea.
We have also developed our understanding of Call and Response in both singing and playing instruments.

Reception have 
been singing songs 
about minibeasts, 
whilst developing 

their listening skills, 
as well as their 

understanding of 
pitch and rhythm.

Year 2 have been preparing for their end of year assembly 
where they choses their favorite songs from Reception 
and Year 1 to perform. They have also been learning 
about hoe Music Technology can be used to compose 
music.





Thank you, Evie and Anoushka for 
leading the age-appropriate 
Rainbow /Pride Assemblies for 
KS1 and KS2. The children
really enjoyed joining
in with the books and
activities.


